
JUNIPER GREEN COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held in the Committee Room at JG Village Hall, Baberton Avenue, on Wednesday 24th February 2016 starting at 7pm.
Attendees: Ian Gilmour, Russell Salton, Vic Stewart, Neil Ingram, Cliff Beevers, Helen Ogg, Gordon Miller, Richard Watt, Anthea Grierson, Ken Davies, Norma McGeever, PCs Roddy Stewart and Ali Murdoch, Councillors Dominic Heslop and Ricky Henderson. 

Visitors: Serena Broadway; Calum Brooks, Currie Librarian

1. Apologies: Anne Wimberley, Susan Perriss and Councillor Bill Henderson.
2. Minutes of 20th January 2016, Meeting and Matters Arising: the minutes of 20th January were accepted as a true record.

· Bill’s survey of residents on the south side of Lanark Road between Gillespie crossroads and the bypass had indicated an 80% return in favour of being a resident of Juniper Green. The majority of respondents evidently regarded themselves as within the natural neighbourhood of Juniper Green and hence the responsibility of the Juniper Green Community Council.  The resulting process would be that Bill would formally convey this to the chair of PNP, Jason Rust, so that the official correction to the Natural Neighbourhoods map could go through the system.  Hopefully, this would resolve the issue. Bill had contacted Jason who in turn expected to bring the matter up at the next PNP meeting.
· Helen had received a reply from Gary Wilson of CEC to her enquiry about moving the bus shelter adjacent to the police box in which it was explained that the costs of removing a shelter would include the disconnection of power, removal costs and loss to CEC of advertising revenue, but his letter did not address the possibility of relocating the shelter a little further west. He suggested objections by residents to removal could be expected and that JGCC would be best placed to ascertain their views in advance. The response to Helen’s comment on road safety was that the pedestrian crossing point at Baberton Loan would be upgraded. Action: Helen to seek further clarification from Mr Wilson
· Anthea, reporting on behalf of the primary school, had attended a meeting of Lanark Road Parents’ Council chairs on 21 January at which there had been useful exchanges of views, mainly on the future pattern of catchment areas. No change was envisaged for the JGPS catchment, though, if building were to proceed on Curriemuirend Park, children there would go to Clovenstone Primary whose roll was falling. Deanpark and Currie primaries would get extra classrooms to cope with pressure arising from new housing. The meeting had been keen to see growth in the Nether Currie roll which had declined. JGPS had spaces only in P6 and 7; there were waiting lists for the earlier years. Both local secondary schools had capacity to absorb growth, so would not face any changes to their catchments.  A forthcoming event at JGPS on 17th March was a ‘Junk Food’ evening at which chefs would come in to prepare 80 covers made from food donated by local supermarkets. Anthea distributed invitations to JGCC members. The School Fair would be held on Saturday 4th June to avoid a clash with May’s market. Calum Brooks asked if JGPS would like to avail itself of Currie Library’s services. Anthea responded that the school already had a good relationship with Wester Hailes Library, but would be open to developing stronger links with Currie and Colinton libraries. Cliff suggested we could do with a community hub to facilitate such opportunities and proposed finding out if St Margarets’ Court could help as it was already being used by some local groups. Action: Cliff
3. Reports and recent meetings 


3.1  Secretary: no licensing applications for our area had been received.

3.2 Treasurer and date of AGM: Ken reported a quiet month. Receipts totalling over £1,300 
from the Pentlands Book Festival had still to be moved from the No1 to the No.2 account. 
As it was, the No1 account stood at £2,150.38 and No.2 at £6,892.76.

Ken suggested that an AGM in the first week of June would give him adequate time to put 
the accounts for the current financial year in order. Cliff proposed a date on or near 15th June to avoid a clash with the JGVO’s AGM at the end of May. There was discussion of the possibility of combining the JGCC AGM with a public meeting, perhaps with an invited speaker, to look at the setting up of a village trust. Ken would consult and suggest a date for the AGM.  Action: Ken

3.3  Monthly local planning matters … report sent separately: Neil reported that there had 
been little activity in the past month, probably because the revised LDP was not yet 
published. Approval had been given for the demolition of the hall at 6 Woodhall Terrace 
and the building of three houses in its place. It was expected that the Reporter would give his final judgement on the LDP on 27th February, after which we should know of any changes, and that it would be adopted before the summer recess.  However, there were rumours that a decision had been delayed at least one month.  Neil to check DPEA website.  Action: Neil
3.4  Meetings: On Wednesday 17 February 11.30am-1.30pm Cliff, Neil, Archie Clark 
(Secretary of the South West Communities Forum) and Duncan Campbell (Cockburn 
Association) had presented to a group of 14 Edinburgh University students on the problems 
of urban sprawl. This challenge was part of the students’ participation in a Global Leaders’ 
Experience course to investigate how to mitigate urban sprawl.  Cliff, Archie and Duncan 
had been invited to hear the students’ presentations at Pollock Hall conference centre on Friday 19 February at which a number of suggestions were made such as forming a group of committed students to liaise between community councils and the City of Edinburgh Council. We would await developments.  
Reporting on a meeting of the Health and Wellbeing Group, Norma gave the date of the next Health Fair as 7th May, to be held in Colinton Bowling Club. Dementia awareness week would fall at the end of May/beginning of June. Ricky added that Currie had received a grant of £20,000 to run a Care and Repair pilot scheme dependent on enough volunteers coming forward. If successful, the scheme would be extended more widely.

Helen had attended an Edinburgh Transformation Programme meeting on the move to 
Localities. Our Locality would correspond to the current South West Edinburgh and 
Pentland Neighbourhood boundaries, with Mike Avery as Locality Manager. 
 4. Police report 


There had been no assaults or violent incidents in the JGCC area during the past month and 
only one break-in, which had been to a shed. However, house-breaking in Edinburgh 
generally had increased, though the police were continuing to make numerous arrests. The 
yellow lines on roads near Juniper Green Primary School were being re-painted and police 
would be on hand in the immediate future to check that they were being observed by parents. 
Unfortunately there were no safer areas for parents to drop children off on the south side of 
the school, though Baberton Mains Drive on the north side was safe. Walking to school was 
being encouraged. Reports of 3 anti-social behaviour incidents of youths jumping into gardens were being followed up. Roddy would attend the market of 27th February and would advise car 
owners on the state of their tyres. He would postpone bringing a bike coding kit until the March meeting to enable JGCC to publicise it in advance through the Newsletter. He and Ali would 
themselves be regularly patrolling the area on bikes. On 2nd March Ratho Church would host a Home Security event. The new chief inspector, Helen Harrison, was keen to support community policing. The monthly police report to community councils was likely to be made publicly available again.

4.1  Safety committee meeting: Helen asked for any agenda items for the Community Safety  
meeting of 29 February to be sent to her.

5. JGCC matters


5.1 Resilient Communities: A report by Vic had been circulated ahead of the meeting.  Two 
volunteers had come forward, John Bernard and Scott Manson. Following the recent 
newsletter, a further volunteer, Kimberley Campbell from Baberton Mains, who was coordinator of resilient communities in Stirling, had also volunteered. Vic said that more potential volunteers would need to be identified and that if there was enough local interest it would be worth letting CEC know that we would like to be involved in the scheme. Action:Vic

5.2  JG Farmers Market: Richard had organized a meeting with Nick and as many JGCC                                                                                       
members as possible for Wednesday 9 March in JG Parish Church. Cliff reported that the 
fruit and veg stall still had to commit to the February market, but otherwise the regular stallholders would be attending. Action: Richard

5.3  Currie Library… Calum Brooks: Calum outlined the range and variety of events and 
services organized by Currie Library from Book Bug to services for the housebound. 
Unfortunately there was no register of the housebound in Juniper Green and Cliff asked Norma to liaise with Calum on identifying who in JG might be housebound and able to benefit from the library’s service. Calum reported increased attendance at the library by all 
age groups and reminded us that it also had free meeting space for community organisations. He agreed to find out exactly how much custom the mobile library was attracting in Juniper Green and Baberton Mains. Action: Norma
Richard reported that Pentlands Book Festival 2 had obtained Live Literature funding for two events from the Scottish Book Trust. Cliff indicated that this might be used for a couple of ‘warm-up’ events in advance of Book Week. Calum said that Colinton CC had expressed interest in becoming involved in the Pentlands Book Festival and offered to provide Cliff with the email address of Mike Scott as the contact.

5.4  JGCC in October 2016 … a strategy: Cliff urged all members to try to identify 
individuals who might consider standing for election to JGCC in September and could be 
invited to attend a meeting beforehand. Perhaps members of primary school councils whose children had gone on to secondary education might be willing to take on another voluntary role in the community. Action: all members

5.5  Village Trust: Russell had forwarded a draft constitution of a two tier SCIO drawn up 
by a group from JGCC proposing to form a Juniper Green Development Trust. Currie 
residents were seeking to form their own village trust and it would be beneficial to explore 
ways of either forming an Upper Water of Leith Trust with them and Balerno or devising a 
mechanism by which all three individual trusts could cooperate on matters of common interest. Ricky had attended the Currie meeting where discussion had been positive, but they were still at the earliest stages of considering what might be wanted; they had not yet drawn up a constitution. It was agreed that Richard Henderson of Balerno Village Trust should be consulted for his thoughts on possible future cooperation between the three trusts. Russell and Richard agreed to contact RH to obtain his views. Cliff had already set up a meeting with representatives from Currie CC to ascertain their opinions. See item 3.2 above for a suggested meeting to take forward proposals for a JG Trust. 

5.6 Hustings 2016: There were three declared candidates to date for our constituency for 
the forthcoming Holyrood elections. All of them had agreed to a date of Tuesday 3 May for the valley hustings. Cliff had let Currie CC and Balerno CC know and expected their help in publicizing the event. It might be sensible to let Colinton know about the event too. 
6. Councillors’ Corner: Dominic said that the final decisions by the Boundary Commission on 
electoral boundaries in our area, mainly affecting Colinton, were expected at the end of May.
7.  AOCB


7.1 Currie Community High School 50th Anniversary, Sunday 28 February from 1pm-
4pm. Cliff reminded the meeting of this event to which former pupils were asked to bring mementos of their schooldays.

7.2 Currie and District Horticultural Society had requested support again for their annual 
show. It was agreed to grant them £150 towards their costs.
8.  Date and venue of the Next Meeting, walkabouts etc … Wed 23 March at 7pm. 

___________________________________Cliff Beevers (Chairperson)                    /       /

PAGE  
1

